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KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 

NEWS RELEASE 

Superintendent Sean Dusek announces retirement 
 
Soldotna, January 15, 2019—On Monday, January 14, 2019, Superintendent of 
Schools Sean Dusek tendered his resignation and retirement, effective June 30, 2019. 
The resignation and retirement letter is posted in the 
online Board of Education packet, and this action was 
approved during the Monday evening public school 
board meeting.  
  

“I am very grateful for the many years I have been in KPBSD that 
started with student teaching at Skyview High School in 1991,” said 
Superintendent Dusek. “Being a part of this district and holding the 
position of Superintendent of KPBSD has been a great honor, and 
while this position is very challenging, it has been the most rewarding. 
We have excellent staff throughout our district and I have full faith 
that KPBSD will continue providing the students and our communities 
excellence for many years to come. I look forward to beginning 
retirement on July 1, 2019, and will always keep my on eye this 
district since I consider it my home.” 
 
The school board will form a Superintendent Search Oversight Committee to determine the next steps to 
select and hire a new KPBSD superintendent. Details of the job posting, scope of the search, and 
methods for community input will be determined by the Oversight Committee. When a decision about 
the next step is determined, KPBSD will communicate with our staff, schools, families, and the public.  

“I applaud Superintendent Dusek for the direction he has taken the district toward meeting the 
individual needs of every one of our students through the choices we provide our students, and the 
voices we help to empower in them during their personalized learning journey,” said Penny Vadla, 
Board of Education president. “As Superintendent Dusek stated in his 2017-2018 Annual Report, ‘This 
journey includes preparing students to be ready for life through a rigorous, relevant, and responsive 
educational experience.’ Superintendent Dusek is a game changer who has enabled this vision to go 
forth. We, as a district, will continue our vision of meeting the individual needs of each student in our 
district thanks to Sean Dusek. While we are saddened by his impending retirement, we wish 
Superintendent Dusek the best and extend a very sincere ‘Thank you’ for helping to set an amazing 
vision in motion.”  
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